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MINUTES of the Wrockwardine Wood & Trench Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday 14th February 2017 at the Parish Council Centre, Church Road, Wrockwardine Wood at 7pm.

PRESENT:	Cllr’s. Mrs. K. Hanmer – Chair, Mrs. S.A. Watkins – Vice Chair, C.F. Smith, Miss. H. Smith, B.J. Thompson and K.R. Watkins

IN ATTENDANCE: PCSO James Fox, PCSO John Bowen and 4 members of the public.

16/2947 Welcome and Introductions

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.

16/2948  Apologies 
Apologies were received from Councillors: L. Brayne, M. Hanmer, D. Plant, Mrs. S. Reynolds 
and S. Reynolds

16/2949 Disclosable Pecuniary Interest  

There were no interests declared in any item on the agenda.

16/2950 Public Session

a) A resident raised an issue with cars parking in Broadway Avenue due to a number of cars being parked on the highway causing an obstruction, several cars are owned by a resident in Broadway Avenue and another resident is parking up vans on the grass verges.  Problems are worse at school times and a resident said that number plates had been swapped on a Rover car.  PCSO Fox updated that Police Officers had ticketed the area yesterday.  Cars are also being repaired on the green in the summer.  The resident said that he had been assured that there would be follow up action by Telford & Wrekin Council (TWC) and has written to them but received no reply. 
Councillor C Smith responded that he had visited the site last Thursday with TWC Cohesion Team and the Enforcement Officer, but whilst the Legal Notice is being served they don’t want to jeopardise the case.  Councillor C Smith reported that following the meeting there should be no more construction traffic going up Broadway Avenue as signs will be put up each end of the road to prohibit traffic.  He also mentioned that the Parish Council are looking at putting wooden stumps on grass verges to stop people parking on them.

(b)  	A resident asked why the resident causing the nuisance in Broadway Avenue could not be fined 
	for running a business from home? 
The PCSO’s explained that they are able to give advisory notices for parking obstruction, although they cannot deal with parking issues on private land, but they have actively been checking vehicles parked on the highway.

16/2951 Previous Minutes of Full Council Meeting on 10th January 2017

RESOLVED that the Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday 10th January 2017 were confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chair.
16/2952 Previous Minutes of the Finance Committee Meeting on 7th February 2017

RESOLVED that the Minutes of the Finance Committee Meeting held on Tuesday 7th February 2017 were confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chair.

16/2953 Precept 2017/18

RESOLVED that Councillors accept the recommendations made by the Finance Committee meeting on the 7th February 2017 and that the Precept will remain the same for 2017/18.

16/2954 Clerk’s Report on action taken since the last meeting.

The Clerk informed members that she had been following up complaints regarding parking issues in Broadway Avenue, damage to a mirror at the exit of Talbot Crescent and changes to the no 7 bus route.  

A meeting was arranged for Thursday 23rd February with the Clerk and Councillors S. Reynolds and B J Thompson to discuss complaints regarding changes to the number 7 bus route and prepare questions prior to a meeting with a representative from Arriva on 13th March 2017.
 
	   The Clerk was ask to follow up the agreed purchase of a new light for Plough Road.

Tabled Correspondence

Arriva -  Confirmation of meeting at Turreff Hall on 13th March 2017
Shropshire Association of Local Councils  - February newsletter
Telford & Wrekin Council -  Scrutiny Work Programme
Boundary Commission for England - Parliamentary Constituency Proposals consultation.
Newport Cottage Care Centre - Invitation to opening of the Arts and Crafts Room
Shropshire Association of Local Councils - Wrekin Area Committee minutes
Telford & Wrekin Bus Users Group - Minutes of meeting
NHS Trust – Date of conference on Changing Dementia Care

16/2955 Payments to be issued

		Each Councillor received a list of the expenditure transactions for January 2017.
RESOLVED that the expenditure transactions for February 2017 totalling £9869.27 
be approved. (Copy of list attached to office minutes). 

16/2956  To receive and approve a Statement of Accounts for January 2017

	A Statement of Accounts for January was tabled (copy attached to office Minutes). 
		RESOLVED – to approve and accept the Statement of Accounts for January 2017.

16/2957  Items of information

	Concerns were raised regarding the planning application for 12 houses on Wrockwardine Wood 
       House site. Councillor C Smith reported that objections to the application had already been 
       Submitted, but recommendations were to accept the planning proposal.
	
	Donnington Library has been taken over by Donnington & Muxton Parish Council and they are 
  	looking for volunteers to help run the library.


16/2958 Date & Venue of the Next Meeting

Tuesday 14th March in the School Hall at 7pm.  




Signed…………………………………………………		Date………………………………….
	Chairman
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